
St. John the Baptist Catholic Church 

January 22, 2017 
Third Sunday of  

Ordinary Time 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

MASS INTENTION: 

Saturday, January 21st: 

Pete Mata (ER) 

Sunday, January 22nd: 

Mass for the People 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

TODAY’S READINGS: 

First Reading:                                

Isaiah 8: 23-9:3 

 

Responsorial Psalm:                           

ñThe Lord is my light and my 

salvation. ñ (Psalm 27) 

 

Second Reading:                                    

1 Corinthians 1:10-13, 17 

 

Gospel Acclamation:  

ñCome after me, and I will make 

you fishers of men.ò 

Gospel:     

Matthew 4: 12-23 

 

9810 Indiana Ave 

Suite 150, Mailbox #4                                   

Lubbock, TX 79423 
 

Phone: 806-771-2673 

Fax: 806-771-2674 

 

Website: 

www.stjohnbaptistlbk.org                                                   
 

Email:  

stjohnbaptistlbk@gmail.com                                                      

Pastor: Msgr. David R. Cruz       Deacon: Dcn. Severo Alvarado                                                     

Parish Secretary: Myrna Porras 

 

Masses: Sat., 5:00pm (English) & Sun., 10:00am (English)

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 12:00 noon                                                                

Confessions by Appointment 

Office Hours: MondayðFriday, 9:00am - 1:00pm 
 

Rectory (Fr. Davidôs Home):                                                              

3323 86th Street, Lubbock, TX 79423                             

Join us for a Weekend 
Of Enlightenment 

Men’s ACTS Retreat 
Feb. 9th-12th 

Mercy Center-Slaton, TX 
For more information contact: 

Gilbert Escobar 806-239-6662 

Brian Alonzo 806-559-5906 

Parish Photo  

Directory 

Parish Directory  

pictures will be taken after masses 

today and next weekend. 

Celebrating the Gift of Love 

SJTB Couples’ Retreat 

Bring your Valentine for an 

exclusive time to make a loving 

connection with each other. 

Saturday, Feb. 18,  

10 a.m.-2 p.m. 

Clarion Grand Park  

Conference Room 

Presenters:  

Richard & Elaine Ybarra 

Lunch Provided 

Admission: Donations Accepted 

Knights of Columbus Free 

Throw Contest 

 

Boys and Girls Ages 9-14 

January 22nd, 1-4 p.m. 

Christ the King Gym 

Contact  

Jack Maloney 575-441-8225  

For more information 

The Light in the Darkness 

Spirituality Group 

will meet Thursday, Jan. 16, at  

7 p.m. in the Hospitality Room  

Footsteps in Faith 

Tickets are being sold by Our Youth 

Group for the Footsteps in Faith 

Conference to be held at Holy Spirit 

on February 4 & 5.  Tickets are $25, 

and our Youth Group will earn a 

minimum of 10% per ticket sold. 

 

Come  

Pray the Rosary 

With the 

SJTB Knights of  

Columbus 

Sunday, January 29th  

@ 9:20 a.m. 

 Ring Rosaries and 

prayer cards will be 

provided. 



Dear Parish Family Members, 

  ñThere is a sadness in parting from those we love, but we take comfort 

in the hope that one day we will be together again in the joy of Godôs king-

dom.ò  (prayer excerpt from Ritual for Catholic Funerals) 

  There is sadness in parting from those we love.  No truer words were 

ever spoken.  And they rang true for me this past week when I travelled to 

San Antonio to attend the funeral services of Archbishop Patrick Flores,  

 retired Archbishop of San Antonio. Archbishop Flores was 87 years old when 

he died from complications of pneumonia and congestive heart failure.  My 

friendship with him began in January of 1995 when I moved to San Antonio 

to work for him and the Archdiocese.  For the next five years I was the Rector 

of Assumption Seminary where we shared the same living quarters down a 

hallway from each other.  During that time we shared many prayers, masses, 

meals, cups of coffee, stories, laughter and even a few tears in times of  

  sorrow. 

  I grew to love and respect Archbishop Flores not just as my boss and 

next door neighbor but as a treasured friend.  I will never forget his coming to 

Lubbock in July of 1999 to be with my Dad and all of our family for my 

motherôs funeral.  He had a way of comforting you even when all seemed 

dark and gloomy. 

  At the door leading to his office hung a little sign that read, ñItôs nice to 

be important...but itôs more important to be nice.ò  He truly lived by these 

words.  He never allowed his position in the church, as one of great authority, 

to diminish his care and concern for others.  He was a humble, simple man 

who was kind and generous.  During my visit to San Antonio for his funeral,  

 I visited with a young gentleman who shared how he first met Archbishop 

Flores. 

  He said, ñI was just 12 years old at the time and my family had recently 

lost everything we had when our home was totally destroyed in a fire.  

Archbishop Flores came to see us the next day and brought us clothes, food 

and money.  He arranged for us to stay at a  motel until the Red Cross could 

find us another place to live.  When we finally found a permanent home, the 

Archbishop gave us a stove for our little family kitchen.  Prior to the fire we 

had never met him, but afterwards, we never forgot him and all he did for 

us!ò 

  The young gentleman who told me that story is a Catholic priest today, 

serving in the city of San Antonio.  His name is Fr. Miguel and he was or-

dained to the priesthood in May of 2016.  Like Fr. Miguel I too am grateful  

for the life of Archbishop Patrick Flores.  May his soul, and souls of all the 

faithful departed, through the mercy of God rest in 

peace!  Yes there is sadness in saying goodbye to 

those we love, but the mercy of God will gather us 

together again in the joy of Godôs kingdom. 

 

 Sincerely in Christ,  

 Fr. David 

 

              CANDLES 

               Will be sold on                 

                Saturday, Jan. 28  

                and Sunday, Feb. 5 

                  $4 per Candle 

                Look for Terri Contreras        

                 at Entrance of Church 

PRAYER INTENTION LIST                                                         

Week of January 22, 2017  

Healing & Good Health  

-Raymond Singleterry    -Liz Vera 

Jefrey Guerro       -Danny Chavez   

-Tami Bednarz    -Kesler Gonzalez   

-Michelle Olivarez        ïPatsy Paz 

-Kimberly Aguilar  -Deslini Ashlyn 

-Jaime Cardenas  -Adam Guzman 

-Maximo Trevino -Socorro Rosiles   

-Ray Guerrero   

General 

-Lora Asmussen        

-Arthur Angelo Casiraghi 

Birthday 

-Freddy Chavez   

-Emilio Mendez Sr. 

Anniversary 

-Freddy & Elizabeth Chavez 

Eternal Rest 

-Olga Champion 

-Pete Mata 

All the faithful departed + 

SJTB Knights of Columbus 
Mardi Gras Dinner, Dance, and 

Fundraiser 

Saturday, Feb. 25, 7 p.m. 

Knights of Columbus Hall 

Fundraiser will benefit K of C  

and SJTB Building Fund.   

Means of Contributions: 

¶ Tickets: $30/individual;  

     $50/couple 

¶ Sponsor: $150 Sponsor 

       2 Tickets to Event and

       Name on Banner 

¶ In Memoriam: $25 Per person  

    being recognized/honored 

     Name on Banner 

       Prayers for him/her at 
    following Knights of  

    Columbus meeting. 

Contact Chris Oyervidez @ 

unitechpainting@gmail.com or 

806-549-5026 for more information 


